ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 17th March 2014 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Lowther, Lewis, Evans, Blakemore, Pritchard, Thomas and Matthews.  Additionally  P.C. Martin Griffiths and the Clerk. 
Apologies.  Councillor Roberts.
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th December 2013.
These were accepted as a correct record.

Matters arising.
Crabtree Green to Park Eyton Road.  The Clerk had contacted the Clerk of Ruabon C.C. and he had reported to his councillors. No progress on their section but there had been some patching done on our section.  Councillor Thomas reported that the sections that had been done were already breaking up.  Councillor Pritchard said that he was working with Kevin Edwards to try and remedy the situation.
Councillor Evans reported that some work had been done on the Ddol Lane and there had been some patching on the A.525.
Speed restriction signs had been erected on the A.525.  P.C. Griffiths thought that motorists were taking notice of them and speeds had been reduced.
Street Lighting Maintenance Agreement 2014/15.  The Clerk was asked to contact W.C.B.C. and inform them that we were happy to extend the current agreement.

Fallen tree on Mill Lane, Erbistock.  The Clerk had spoken to Mr. Rosselli and followed up with a letter.  No progress. The Chairman said he would speak to Mr. Rosselli and try to expedite matters. Wrexham C.B.C. cannot repair the road edge until the tree is removed. 
Agenda.
1. Police Report.

P.C. Griffiths reported on;
· An attempted break in at Manley House, Erbistock.  They were looking at C.C.T.V. coverage and looking for a maroon Astra Estate car.

· A break in at two houses that were being re-furbished.

· Criminal damage on the Wynnstay Estate.

· A neighbourhood dispute in Eyton.

· The discovery of a cannabis factory in a Ruabon house.  Two people had been arrested.

· P.C.S.O. Emily Williams had undertaken a speed survey on the A.525 and the figures were being analysed.

He also responded to question/observations from members about;

· The recent targetting of drivers in Erbistock. A high percentage were over the legal alcohol limit.  He reminded members that following any accident the driver(s) were automatically breathylised.

· Two rotweillers in a house in Eyton.  He and a colleage had visited.

· The arrest of a youth behind the Cross Foxes following the theft of a motorbike.

· The continuing problem of  parents parking outside the Fox and Hounds to pick up children from school.  Councillor Pritchard had asked the Road Safety Officer to look into this. 
The Chair thanked P.C. Griffiths for his attendance, help and advice.  He noted that P.C. Griffiths  had taken time out of his leave day to attend.   
2.  Planning Applications.
· 4 Pilkington Cottages, Erbistock.  Repair and alteration of house by removing the external concrete panels and replacing with masonry.  P/2014/0060.  The Clerk reported that work had commenced before the application had been granted and he had reported the same to the planning officer.
· Land west of Garden House, Erbistock.  Erection of agricultural building for storage of agricultural machinery.  P/2014/0024.  This application was submitted on 14/01/14.  Our Council was not informed.  The Clerk rang to complain and the notice was sent out to him on 25/02/14 by which time the application had been granted.  The Chair had discussed the application with Mr. Nigel Bell, the owner of the field.  The land lies outside the Conservation area.
3.  The Erbistock and Eyton Community Web Site.
The Clerk up-dated members on recent developments;

· The site was now established on www.erbistockand eyton.co.uk
· It had been set up by Lucy Rate.  Photographs had been provided by Geoff Rate.

· At present it contained the Council's function, a list of Council members and their contact details, minutes of past meetings, information on St. Hilary's Church, the Erbistock , Pen y Llan and Rhos y Madoc W.I., and the Dame Dorothy Jeffrey's Trust.
· The Clerk had contacted Eyton W.I., Eyton Primary School and Erbistock Village Hall to see if they wished to post information.

· Costs.  To date they amounted to £5.98  for the Web address and £49.10 for HOST.  These contracts ran until January 2016.  Lucy Rate had been re-imbursed.

· Administration Rights.  Lucy would teach/advise anyone who would like to look into these.

· The £500 grant from the Welsh Assembly Government had been paid into our account.

· It was agreed that we pay £150 to Lucy for the work she has done so far and ask her to consider a retainer of £50 per annum to update the site as and when required, the agreement to run from April to April.  
4. The Dame Dorothy Jeffrey’s Charity.
It was agreed that the Clerk continue to represent the Council as a trustee of this Charity for the next four years.
       5.  St. Hilary's and St. Deiniol's Churches.

It was agreed that we donate £125 to each church to help with the cost of the upkeep of their grounds.
       6.  The Fox and Hounds.

Councillor Lewis outlined his concern about the deteriorating condition of this building and the eyesore it now was.  He gave details about the Tyn y Capel public house in Minera that had been taken over by the local community.  There were however significant differences between the two premises. Further discussion followed and a number of questions posed.

Were grants available for its purchase?

Was it leasehold or freehold?
Could it be purchased as a residential property?

Had the land behind been split from the property?

Could the school buy it, knock it down and use the land for much needed parking space?

Councillor Pritchard said he would approach Emily Williams, who was a school governor, to see if it could be put on the agenda of the next Governors' meeting. 
      7.  Wrexham and Flintshire Employment Land Review.

The Clerk tabled a letter from Wrexham C.B.C.  We decided not to respond.
8.   A.O.B.
· The Taxibus service.  This was to end on 1st April as part of the cuts made by W.C.B.C. despite Councillor Pritchard's best efforts.  Inevitably it would impact more on some of our residents.
· Re-cycling boxes.  These had not been emptied from Groves Lane, Erbistock despite calls from residents. Councillor Pritchard to follow up with W.C.B.C.

· Telephone line on Mill Lane, Erbistock.  This was still down following the high winds.  The Chair to contact B.T. by e-mail.

· Culvert behind the Cross Foxes.  This had overflowed following recent heavy rain and washed away gravel on Norman Rose's driveway. W.C.B.C. had done some work.  Chair to ascertain which landowner was responsible for the stream and ensuring that the culvert was kept clear.
· Councillor Pritchard informed the meeting that the route for the Etape Cycle race this year may just come into our area.  He will bring further details to our next meeting. 
9.   Date of next meeting.
Monday 23rd June 2014 at 7.30 pm. in Erbistock Village Hall.
